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Manager’s Column: 
‘Thank You’ from 
the MD Board of 
Directors

Rein in the Deer!  Looks like even the four-legged residents 
are getting into the holiday spirit!

THANK YOU TO RESIDENT DEAN INSALACO FOR THIS WONDERFULLY FESTIVE PHOTO AND TO ALL OF OUR 

RESIDENTS FOR THEIR 2020 PHOTO SUBMISSIONS! HAPPY HOLIDAYS! 

NO INCREASE IN    
2021 DUES
$56 per month for homes   
and condos.
Annual dues payment is $672. 
 
Payment options at www.ken-carylranch.org.   
Click on “Pay My Dues” at the top of the page.
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Community CalendarManager’s Column

‘Thank You’ from the MD Board 
of Directors 

By Joe Levy, MD Board

On Dec. 1, the Ken Caryl Metropolitan District Board of 
Directors unanimously approved the District’s 2021 Budget – the 
unceremonious Zoom meeting culmination of an extensive, 
thorough process under unprecedented circumstances that 
brought out the best in our sta�  and in the community. 

What happened this year to bring that budget to the table was 
pretty remarkable and you deserve to hear the whole story.

The District – charged with managing community programming, maintenance of our 
parks, sidewalks, pools, community property and 900 acres of open space as well as 
managing all the fee-based programs for our facilities – derives 59 percent of its budget 
from property taxes, 31 percent from community fees and 10 percent from other sources. 

COVID-19 shut-downs and dial-downs this year decimated almost all of our fee-based 
programs and drilled a massive hole in 2020 fee-revenues for the last nine months – forcing 
our sta�  to shu�  e and rede� ne how everything in the District was accomplished in 2020. 

Led by District Manager Traci Wieland – who began her job here just over a year ago – 
our sta�  rose to the challenge this spring by not only examining every line in the budget, 
but by scrutinizing how we do everything at every level. Every employee took part in 
� nding and implementing new e�  ciencies that helped re-shape 2020 operations. Many 
took on new job responsibilities and helped � nd new ways to cut costs and do things.

Tough decisions were made, but were executed as part of an organized process. And that 
remarkable process not only kept the District operating in 2020, but also proved to be an 
important part of the re-examination of how the District’s budget was built for 2021.

“This was not just numbers into systems,” Traci told us. “This started with people on 
the ground getting better and faster, making suggestions and � nding e�  ciencies, who 
reported up the chain to directors who were involved in what went into the budget.”

Traci also recommended to the Board this summer that the 2021 budget process 
moving forward be based on a “cost-recovery pyramid” – standard procedure for most 
parks districts on how to rank operations from lawn maintenance, which is completely 
subsidized without fees, to programs like personal training, which is completely 
subsidized by user fees. 

Take a look at the 2021 budget on the district’s website and you’ll see a full description 
of how “cost recovery” works. You’ll see a document that is not just a spreadsheet, but sets 
up the Metro District in what truly is “year one” of a new blueprint on how the district can 
move forward to meet the community’s expectations: � scal responsibility while delivering 
on programs and services. 

You’ll also see how the Metro District and the Master Association are working together 
in new ways to identify areas where the two jointly bene� t and how the community’s 
needs can be funded moving forward. That level of cooperation is a key to keeping Ken-
Caryl a desirable community in the future.

Challenges do lie ahead – we’re not out of the COVID-era yet, and we do have long-
term capital projects to consider – but the Metro District sta� , led by Traci and Finance 
Director Lauren Feeney, have put us in a great position to properly analyze our position 
and make the decisions together as a community to meet these challenges. 

Thank you to everyone who helped us emerge from 2020 with a better view moving 
forward.

Ken Caryl Metropolitan District Board of Directors
John Huggins, President
Kayla Kirpatrick, Vice President
Bruce Tugman, Treasurer
Joe Levy, Secretary
Jack Sawatzki, Director

Sun. Mon. Tues. Wed. Thurs. Fri. Sat.

Christmas Eve
Administrative 
Offi ces Closed

Christmas
Administrative 
Offi ces Closed

December

*Information regarding audio and video conferencing options for public meetings will be 
communicated as it becomes available. See website at www.ken-carylranch.org for details.

20 21 22 23 24 25 26

No Events

Sun. Mon. Tues. Wed. Thurs. Fri. Sat.

New Year’s 
Day
Administrative 
Offi ces Closed

1 p.m.
Historical 
Society 
Meeting 
*Online

7:30 a.m.
Architectural 
Committee 
Meeting
*Online

6 p.m. 
MA Board 
Meeting
*Online

4:30 p.m.
Covenant 
Committee
*Online

6 p.m. 
MD Board 
Meeting
*Online

7 p.m.
Open Space 
Committee
*Online

7:30 a.m.
Architectural 
Committee 
Meeting
*Online

January
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17 18 19 20 21 22 23
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Kitchens • Bathrooms
Basements • Decks

Additions

A member of Tom Martino’s
exclusive Referral List at

Troubleshooter.com

Premium Hemp-Based Products
Live your life to the fullest with Modern Restoratives

YOUR KEN-CARYL BASED
PREMIUM HEMP STORE

ALL PRODUCTS ARE MADE RIGHT HERE IN COLORADO AND THIRD PARTY TESTED TO MEET OUR HIGH QUALITY STANDARDS. 

www.modernrestoratives.com
Use code NURTUREYOU for 15% o� your order. 

FREE delivery.

31

BUY 2 CYCLES
GET 1 FREE. 
Offer expires 12/31/20.

Fresh Start.

COOL
POSSIBILITIES.

Schedule a FREE CONSULTATION Today to see if freezing away 
stubborn fat with the CoolSculpting® treatment is right for you.

www.artistryskinandlaser.com         720-593-1816
7701 SHAFFER PARKWAY, UNIT A  LITTLETON, CO 80127

G I F T  C A R D S  A V A I L A B L E   

Non-surgical, Little or no downtime,  
FDA-cleared, safe and proven effective.

Meetings may be virtual based on Je� erson County COVID guidelines. 
Visit www.ken-carylranch.org for virtual meeting information.
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Dashing Through the Snow
 By Brian Yowell, Community Administrator

Dashing through the snow, in your 180 horse-powered sleigh.
Both hands on the wheel, eyes forward all the way.
Oh, a text, will I look right now?  
No, it’s not safe. My eyes I won’t bow. 
Look!  A family out walking their dogs on this � ne day. 
I will give them a smile and a nod and be safely on my way!

We all know that the holidays can be hectic. Places to go. 
People to see. Things to do. However, we all need to do our part 
to ensure the safety of our neighbors, families, pets and wildlife by obeying speed limits, 
slowing down for speed bumps – the idea isn’t to see how much air you can get - coming 
to a full and complete stop at stop signs, paying attention to crosswalks, teaching safe 
driving habits and driving with awareness and foresight. 

On the night of Halloween, we had a close-call in one of our neighborhoods when a 
driver, speeding and on their cell phone – head down, almost ran their car into a group 
of parents and their children. Luckily, crisis was barely averted. That would have been a 
horrible trick and de� nitely not a treat. 

Remember, we have a lot of little elves, munchkins, puppies, deer, bobcats, foxes, children, 
speed-walkers, cats, squirrels, chipmunks, bunnies, runners, bikers, horses and even the 
occasional mountain lion sharing the streets, sidewalks, trails and paths in Ken-Caryl!

Now, you may be wondering what is my covenant hook?  I don’t have one. Just be safe!
At your service,
Brian Yowell

Life at Ken-Caryl

www.ken-carylranch.org 
www.facebook.com/ken-carylranch

ISSN 0899-6318

Life at Ken-Caryl is a private newspaper 
published every other week by the Ken- Caryl 
Ranch Master Association. OUR PURPOSE is to 
bring timely information to the residents of 
Ken-Caryl Ranch. Permission to reprint articles 
is granted, provided that proper credit is given 
to Life at Ken-Caryl and the editor is noti� ed. 
The editorial direction of this publication comes 
ultimately from the Ken-Caryl Ranch Master 
Association Board of Directors.

NOTICE: The views of the authors of the various 
articles and letters in this newspaper do not 
necessarily re� ect the views of the committees, 
directors, management, or the community as a 
whole.

DEADLINE: All articles, advertisements and 
letters to the editor must be received by 5 
p.m. on the published deadline date, which is 
typically the Monday of the week prior to the 
edition date. The deadline date is sometimes 
early due to holiday schedules. Deadline dates 
are published at www.ken-carylranch.org under 
Community & News, then Newspaper: Life at 
Ken-Caryl.

Life at Ken-Caryl Editor 
Allison Hefner
allisonh@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 108

Display Advertisements and Classi� eds
Kristen Peterka
kristenp@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 109

Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association
Board of Directors:
Tom Bratschun, Andy Lydens, Scotty Martin, 
Chris Schroeder and Dave Seagraves

Victoria DeSair
MA Executive Director
victoriad@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 122

Anne Husted 
Finance Manager
anneh@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 115

Sean Warren
Open Space Manager
seanw@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 463

Brian Yowell
Community Administrator
briany@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 113

Park Rangers/Open Space: ...303-979-1876, 
                                   ext. 170

Ken-Caryl Ranch Metropolitan District
Board of Directors:
John Huggins, Kayla Kirkpatrick,  Joe Levy,   
Jack Sawatzki and Bruce Tugman

Lauren Feeney
Finance Director
laurenf@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 118

Amy Lear
Recreation Director
amyl@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 119

Pat Malloy
Parks Director
patm@kcranch.org
720-599-3280

Traci Wieland 
District Manager
traciw@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 136

Parks, Greenbelts, Sprinklers: 
(weekdays) .................................303-979-1876
(after hours, weekends) ..........303-979-1876,   
                                                        ext. 320

Recreation:
Ranch House .............................303-979-1876
Community Center .................303-979-2233
Environmental
Education  .................................303-979-1876,
                                  ext. 469

Contact information for the Master Association 
and Metropolitan District Board members is 
available at 
www.ken-carylranch.org under the 
Administration tab.

Covenant Clips Board Meeting Summary

MD Board Meeting 
Summary

The Metropolitan District Board met 
on Tuesday, Dec. 1 for its regular board 
meeting. The following is a summary of 
that meeting:
• The public hearing was continued 

and subsequently closed on the 
2021 proposed budget. District 
Manager Wieland presented updates 
on the recent COVID restrictions, 
which impacted the 2021 budget 
by approximately $90,000. District 
Manager Wieland also provided 
property tax modeling for years 2022 
to 2025 showing an estimated 10 
percent increase in valuation years 
with a 1 percent increase in non-
valuation years. The e� ect produces 
higher than anticipated property tax 
revenues; however, funding for ongoing 
infrastructure and capital projects is not 
consistent or sustainable. Additional 
work and conversation is necessary to 
develop policy direction. A resolution 
was passed for the 2021 budget and 
2021 fee schedule.

• Sta�  presented an updated Employee 
Handbook that will go into e� ect Jan. 
1, 2021. A motion was passed later 
in the agenda approving the revised 
document.

• The Board approved a letter of 
engagement with Schilling & Associates 
for the 2020 audit process.

• Sta�  presented an option for a new 
payroll provider. Currently, the District 
is using two di� erent providers to 
accomplish timekeeping and payroll 
processes. Paylocity provides the 
components necessary for District 
options and has o� ered three months 
free and free W2 services. The Board 
approved a motion to migrate providers.

• Sta�  met with Je� erson County planning 
and North American Development 
Group regarding the District’s options to 
request inclusion of new developments 
within Master Association boundaries 
but not District boundaries. Sta�  
provided an update to the Board, and 
the Board discussed possible next steps.

• The Board discussed committee 
assignments now that the Board has 
been in place for six months. A revised 
slate of assignments was approved 
including the previously un� lled 
position with the Community Planning 
Committee.

Illuminating the Holiday Spirit 
Thank you to all residents for spreading holiday cheer with their merry and ‘bright’ 

holiday light displays! A big thank you to Plains residents, the Gramlich family, for once 
again delighting neighbors and residents with their festive timed music and lights 
display!

Our Community
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Ranger Field Notes

Update to Cougar Trail Closures 
During Muddy Conditions     

By Sean Warren, Open Space Manager

Since 2017, during the months of October-April, the rangers 
have been monitoring trail conditions on lower Cougar Trail, 
Bluebird Trail and the segment of Colorow trail connecting 
Cougar and Bluebird Trails to Massey Draw Trail and when 
warranted, have implemented trail closures in this area when 
excessively muddy conditions exist. When the decision was 
made to close the trails, it was inclusive of all the trail segments listed above. 

Over the past three years, the rangers realized that the area containing these trails was 
so topographically and vegetatively diverse that a single closure area was not meeting 
overall management objectives, including natural resource protection and preventing 
trail damage. Starting in January 2021, a new closure plan will be implemented, which 
will divide the area into two parts; the eastern closure area and the western closure 
area (see map). The eastern area usually becomes muddy �rst and can be closed 
independently while the western area can still be frozen/snow covered and can remain 
open. Likewise, when the western area thaws and is muddy it will be closed, but usually 
by this time the eastern area is dry and stable and will be opened. There could be periods 
when both areas are closed at the same time.

The rangers will walk the trail segments during times when mud is expected and based 
on visual inspection, will make the decision on which trail sections to close. If a closure is 
implemented, chain gates will barricade the e�ected trail segments and noti�cations on 
the KCRMA website and social media will be posted. If you are descending from upper 
Cougar Trail, please check trail closure status before your trip to open space and plan 
accordingly. 

Renew or Enroll Now 
for Your 2021 Fitness 
Membership!

Be resolute about your 2021 health and 
�tness goals! Be sure to enroll in, or renew, 
your membership today!

Our Community 

Michelle DeCarlo 
Insurance Agency Inc.

 Michelle DeCarlo, Agent 
5912 S. Cody Street Suite 300 

Littleton, CO 80123
Office: 303-978-1223
Cell: 303-522-6670

michelle@michelledecarlo.com

Southwest corner of Bowles and Wadsworth.
Additional location:

1896 S. Wadsworth Blvd.
Northeast corner of Wadsworth and Jewel.  

Here to 
help life 
go right.

Like a good neighbor, 
State Farm is there.®

CALL ME TODAY.

State Farm, Home Office, Bloomington, IL
1101022.1

Master Association Board Election
Two Board seats will be on the ballot for the Board election in March 2021. The 

expectations of a Board Member are attendance at the monthly Board Meeting, the 
monthly Joint Study Session and liaison meetings as assigned. Board members are 
also expected to communicate regularly and pro�ciently via email. Additional time or 
meetings may be necessary to ful�ll the responsibilities as a Board Member.

Serving three-year staggered terms, a portion of the Board is elected each year. To 
run for a Master Association Board position, go to www.ken-carylranch.org under the 
Administration tab to complete the Board Candidate Application. Applications are due by 
Jan. 22, 2021 at 5 p.m. 

Contact Victoria DeSair at victoriad@kcranch.org or 303-979-1876 ext. 122 for 
additional information or to request a PDF version of the application.

Bulletin “Board” 

In order to provide exceptional �tness 
services, classes and facilities, we will 
be slightly increasing membership dues 
e�ective Jan. 1, 2021, for all 2021 renewals 
and new memberships. Renew before Dec. 
31 to get the lowest price!

For details and pricing information, 
including holiday hours, please visit our 
website at www.ken-carylranch.org. 
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10789 Bradford Rd., Suite 100 

  

303-933-2273

 

  

Extended Hours 
& Fridays 
Available! 

Now Accepting
New Patients!

in-office whitening 

Jason Rand, DDSAlan C. Goral, DDS

Family & Cosmetic 
Dentistry  

www.KenCarylSmiles.com

• Dental Implants 
Placed & Restored

• All-Ceramic 
Crowns Made In 
One Day 

• Sedation Options 
Available  

FREE
CONSULTATION

• Cosmetic
• Implant 
• Invisalign
• Wisdom Teeth

KenCarylDentalCenter

Selected for the13 

th
 consecutive year

in 5280 Magazine as one of the 
TOP DENTISTS

IN DENVER!

KITCHENS • BATHROOMS • BASEMENTS
CUSTOM TILE • DECKS • OUTDOOR KITCHENS

SERVING KEN CARYL SINCE 2004

303.978.0602
RENEWTHEHOME.COM

FEEL MORE
GRAND

YOUR STAIRS WILL

Snow Shoveling for 
Safety 

It’s beginning to look a lot like... 
Christmas... snowfall and all! Although not 
mandated by the Master Association or 
Je� erson County, we kindly request that 
all residents do their part to shovel their 
sidewalks, walkways and driveways for the 
safety of family, visitors, mail carriers and 
fellow residents. We request that these 
areas are shoveled by noon following a 
storm.

Our Community

Channel Your Inner 
Yogi with Classes 
at the Community 
Center 

Namaste! For residents looking for a 
safe, healthy release to combat the stress 

Our Community

Photos courtesy of Gwen Klebba

Board Meeting Summary

MA Board Meeting 
Summary

On Dec. 15, the Ken-Caryl Ranch Master 
Association Board held a regular meeting 
and discussed the following items:
• Victoria DeSair reported on two Master 

Association Board seats that will be on the 
ballot in March 2021. Applications and 
more information are available at www.
ken-carylranch.org. 

• North American Development Group 
closed on their land purchase on Nov. 
30. Approximately 700 units will be built 
within the Master Association boundaries.

• The Board reviewed the 2021 Annual 
Trails Plan with recommendations for 
speci� c projects for the upcoming year.

• Motions passed approving the following:
o A conceptual trail design in the South 

Foothills Open Space to provide a 
focus area for a biological study.

o A conceptual design of the Stove 
Prairie Trail Realignment for survey 
work.

o An increase in the number of 
participants in the Ken-Caryl Ranch 
Master Association-Willow Springs 
Open Space Association Trail Use 
Agreement from 100 to 110.

o The Master Association Check Signing 
and Expense Approval Policy.

o The 2021 Master Association 
Committee Membership and new 
Board Liaisons.

o A write-o�  in the amount of $2,233.65 
for a homeowner account that 
declared bankruptcy.

• Residents Neil Chandra, Brad Walsh, John 
Hamilton, John Brant, Greg Milano, Jason 
Ulhman and Patrick McCoy expressed 
support for the conceptual trail design in 
the South Foothills Open Space and the 
value of the Ken-Caryl Ranch trail system.

• Residents Philip Varley, Kathy Webster 
and Rilla Reinsma expressed concerns 
regarding the conceptual trail design in 
the South Foothills Open Space due to 
concerns for wildlife, aesthetics, habitat 
fragmentation and potential social trail 

connections to Deer Creek Canyon Road. 
They requested the Board not approve 
the conceptual design.

• Resident Rilla Reinsma expressed 
concerns regarding the Stove Prairie Trail 
Realignment and resident Patrick McCoy 
expressed support for the realignment.

• Resident Joel Pankow requested the 
MA Board advocate for increased snow 
removal from Je� erson County in cul-de-
sacs in Ken-Caryl Ranch. He expressed 
concerns regarding the increase in 
the number of participants in the Ken-
Caryl Ranch Master Association-Willow 
Springs Open Space Association Trail Use 
Agreement.

of the holidays and remote learning, 
there’s a retreat close to home! Resident 
and Hatha Yoga Instructor Gwen Klebba 
shared theses photos of a recent class 
moved to Dakota Lodge to better 
‘practice’ social distancing. 

For more information, and to register for 
upcoming classes, please visit our website 
at www.ken-carylranch.org. 



6 Life at Ken-Caryl December 23, 2020

Life at Ken-Caryl? 

www.ken-carylranch.org under the 

Display Advertising & Classifieds

Kristen Peterka
kristenp@kcranch.org 
303-979-1876, ext. 109

10 Ways to Safely Ring in the New Year!
Reprinted from GoodHouseKeeping.com

New Year’s Eve 2021 will look a lot di�erent than last year’s celebration. Instead of 
heading out for a night on the town, many of us will be settling in for an evening on the 
couch. And in lieu of ringing in 2021 with dozens of friends, our guest lists will be limited 
to the people who live in our households. However, just because your 2021 holiday is 
di�erent doesn’t mean it can’t be just as festive, celebratory and meaningful as years past. 
With the right amount of planning, you can throw an incredible New Year’s Eve bash right 
at home. 

This year, holidays are even more important than ever. The past few months have been 
challenging for many of us, and New Year’s Eve is the perfect day to re�ect and reset. 
Seriously, what better time is there to look back on all you’ve accomplished and overcome 
than the last day of the year? Before the clock strikes 12, grab a favorite bottle of bubbly 
and get ready to celebrate with these festive quarantine New Year’s Eve ideas. From 
setting a creative New Year’s resolution to planning an incredible New Year’s Eve brunch, 
you’re bound to �nd a few celebratory ideas you love. 

Holiday Happenings

party on video chat, there are also plenty 
of games to play on Zoom. 

6. Concoct a Cocktail
New Year’s Eve is all about the bubbly, 

but that doesn’t mean you can’t kick your 
glass up a notch by mixing a fabulous 
champagne cocktail. A cherry bomb �zz 
requires just a dash of maraschino liqueur 
and a cherry garnish.

7. Make a Memory Jar
Here’s a fun idea for New Year’s Eve: 

Decorate a “Memory Jar” to keep over the 
next 12 months. Every time something 
incredible happens, write about it on a 
piece of paper and put it in the jar. You can 
even include mementos like ticket stubs 
and cards. On New Year’s Eve 2022, you 
can open the jar and take a walk down 
memory lane.

8. Make a Festive Dinner
The best way to ring in a new year is 

with a delicious dinner. Instead of going 
out to a local spot, whip up something at 
home. You can never go wrong with a roast 
chicken and some tasty side dishes.

9. Watch a Movie
Sure, the New Year’s Eve movie genre 

isn’t as established as the Christmas one, 
but there are a few classics you can always 
turn to. Light a few candles and settle in 
with some snacks and champagne for a 

1. Make a New Year’s Brunch
Brunch is the best meal — and so you’ll 

want to include it in your plans for the 
last day of the year. A festive dish, like 
strawberry cheesecake �apjacks, will do 
the trick in a pinch. Oh, and you’ll de�nitely 
want to pour a mimosa (it’s never too early 
for champagne on New Year’s Eve!).

2. Get Dressed Up
Just because you’re staying home 

doesn’t mean you have to wear your PJs 
(although if you want to, you should!). 
Throw on your favorite holiday dress and 
some bold New Year’s Eve makeup. Who 
cares if the only one who sees it is the cat?

3. Set Up a Photo Booth
Everyone loves a good photo booth. Buy 

some Insta-worthy props and set them up 
in front of a DIY backdrop. To make one 
quickly, tape silver or gold wrapping paper 
to the wall — preferably one in front of a 
window for some pretty natural light. 

4. Be Resolute
Since you’re staying home this year, 

you’ll have extra time to work on your New 
Year’s resolutions. Try to cover a range 
of baskets — things like career, health, 
�nances and self-care — and get ready to 
have your best year yet.

5. Play a Game
The best thing about parties are the 

games — so make sure you’ve got a few 
on deck for New Year’s Eve. You can �nd a 
ton of games like Scattegories, Bingo and 
Family Feud on Etsy. If you’re calling into a 

cozy holiday you’ll always remember.

10. Watch the Ball Drop
To encourage social distancing, the 

Times Square ball drop will go virtual 
this year. Fortunately, the event will still 
feature performers and speakers, just like 
it has in years past. “The world desperately 
needs to come together symbolically 
and virtually to celebrate the people and 
things we love and to look forward with a 
sense of renewal and new beginnings,” Tim 
Tompkins, president of the Times Square 
Alliance, said in a press release about the 
event.

No matter how you safely celebrate, 
it’s safe to say we are all looking forward 
to bidding a farewell to 2020 and ringing 
in the New Year! Here’s to a happy and 
healthy 2021! 

Scouting for Good!
By Ryan Borchelt, Resident Historian for Boy and Girl Scout Troop 686

Over the past few weeks, the Boy and Girl Scout Troop 686 has helped many people 
in need during these very di�cult times. During this time, they have donated hundreds 
upon hundreds of cans and non-perishable food items to people in need during the 
holidays. They have canvassed over 1,000 homes with �yers and managed to get three 
full truckloads of canned food. These cans were collected and donated to Waterstone 
Community Church and local food pantries. This was enough food to feed 30 families 
per week. Also, during this time, the 
Scouts have made over 20 blankets and 
around 80 cards. These items were made 
for elders in senior living homes, as they 
cannot have visitors. The blankets and 
cards were made in the mindset that they 
would cheer them up and maybe even 
bring back memories of their past. 

If you are interested to learn more about 
Boy Scouts of America please contact 
www.BSATroop686.org or email Marissa 
Faramiss at Famariss4@gmail.com. 

Our Rising Generation
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P R O U D L Y  S U P P O R T I N G  T H E  K E N - C A R Y L  C O M M U N I T Y
Tra i l  C lub    •    Open Space  C ommi tte e    •    G one  fo r  G ood Event     

K en-C ar y l  Toy  Dr ive    •    C ommuni t y  G arage  S a le    •    C ommuni t y  R e c yc l ing  Event

Your Trusted Real Estate Advisor and Ken-Caryl Neighbor

In response to COVID 19 there have been many changes in the way the business of real estate is 
conducted. The goal is to keep our clients and ourselves safe and healthy, while keeping those who 
need to, moving. We have virtual ways of both listing and buying homes to suit your comfort level, 

closing transactions, and all contact throughout the process is in line with social distancing. 
If you have any questions about the market, or the current buying/selling process, it would be my 

pleasure to inform, advise and support you during this time. My best to you and your family!  

PROUD SPONSOR 

Ken-Caryl Community Event 

Need a home for a family of 5 who are eager to move to Ken-Caryl Valley. 
They are looking for at least 4 bedrooms and prefer a yard where the kids can play. If you are 

thinking of selling and your home might be a good fit for this family, please let me know.

HAPPY HOLIDAYS! 
Wishing you a joyous holiday season. May 2021 bring you and 

yours good health, happiness, fulfillment and prosperity.

ROLL ON 2021! Contessa’s 
Cleaning Service

Call Elaine at 303-515-0117
or email 

rileyrosie1@gmail.com

Professional, reliable and
a�ordable residential cleaning. 

Give your home the
ROYAL TREATMENT
at an a�ordable price.

REFERENCES AVAILABLE.

Historical Society

Jim and Mary Up 
the “Antes” When 
it Comes to KCR 
Preservation Eff orts

When it comes to the dedication to 
preserving Ken-Caryl Ranch’s unique and 
rich history, Ken-Caryl Ranch Historical 
Society Chair Jim Antes and his wife 
Mary have gone above and beyond in 
their contributions to this community 
organization. 

From community contributions, paper 
submissions, awards and online resources 
to help keep the community abreast of the 
organizations’ tireless e� orts, the Antes 
have left their own legacy and inedible 
mark on not only the society, but for all of 
Ken-Caryl Ranch for decades to come. 

Recent e� orts included the production 
of a video to commemorate the 50th 
anniversary of Ken-Caryl Ranch’s transition 
from a privately-owned cattle ranch to be 
corporation-owned by Johns-Manville. 
The video features our community 
development from 1971 to the present 
time. Many colorful pictures and news 

clippings tell the story of Johns-Manville 
moving its world headquarters from 
New York City in the 1970s through the 
construction of various neighborhoods, 
businesses and amenities that we enjoy 
today. This 14-minute video can currently 
be found on the Ken-Caryl Ranch website 
at www.ken-carylranch.org. 

Additionally, under Jim and Mary’s 
direction, the Landmark and Preservation 
Committee of the Je� erson County 
Historical Commission (JCHC) recently 
awarded the Ken-Caryl Ranch Historical 
Society (KCRHS) the recipient of this year’s 
Norm and Ethyl Meyer Award to recognize 
the Society’s historic preservation e� orts. 
JCHC Commission Chair Lee Katherine 
Goldstein presented Jim with the award 
during a socially-distanced ceremony at 
the Bradford-Perley House in October. 

“I can’t imagine this community without 
the Historical Society,” said Victoria DeSair, 
executive director of the Ken-Caryl Master 
Association. “They are truly one of the most 
active and dedicated volunteer groups 
on Ken-Caryl Ranch. I would love to give a 
special thanks to Jim and Mary Antes for 
leading many of the group’s e� orts. Their 
commitment is amazing, and they do it all 
with a smile on their faces.”

The KCRHS is a hard-working volunteer 
organization that promotes awareness of 
and appreciation for the historical aspects 
of the Ken-Caryl Ranch, protects and 
preserves our historic sites and works to 
make them more accessible and usable to 
residents. Thank you to all of the men and 
women of the Ken-Caryl Ranch Historical 
Society for their unsel� sh service to make 
life even better in Ken-Caryl. 

The Historical Society encourages all 
interested residents to join and participate 
in its activities. For more information 
on joining the Historical Society, please 
contact Jim Antes at jandmantes@comcast.
net, or 303-993-6198.

Our Community

Christmas Tree 
Recycling     

Following the holiday, the Parks 
Department will once again be accepting 
Christmas trees for recycling in the 
designated area in the Brannon Gearhart 
Park parking lot, o�  of Valley Parkway. 

Please be sure to remove all ornaments, 
tinsel, wood bases with nails and plastic 
bags to avoid damaging the tree chipper 
and minimizing risk of injuries to the 
operators. Trees will be accepted until 
Sunday, Jan. 17. The wood chippings 
generated will be used to mulch tree dishes 
and planting beds throughout the Park.

Questions? Please email Parks Director Pat 
Malloy at patm@kcranch.org. 
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PROUDLY GIVING BACK
TO THE KEN-CARYL COMMUNITY

NOW ACCEPTING NEW PATIENTS
WWW.BLUESAGEDENTAL.COM   (720) 316-7210
10354 West Chatfield Avenue, Suite 100, Littleton, CO 80127

• Bradford K-8 Schools Platinum Sponsor
• Gobble Wobble 5K Sponsor  •  Barn BrewHa Sponsor

Happy Holidays 
from My Family to Yours

Bobcats abound in KCR! This photo was taken by resident 
Scott Nardelli in the open space behind Bridlegate near the 
Equestrian Center. 

Sitting pretty kitty. This beautiful photo of a resting 
bobcat in a tree was taken by resident Adriana 
Wiersma by her home in the Valley. 

Picture This!     
Four-Legged Residents

Why should the reindeer have all the fun this 
season? Resident and rider Kiera Meyers “Decked 
the Stalls” in celebration of the holiday for her horse, 
Gri�  n. Mom Kelly 
loves the added 
festive touch of the 
peppermint candies 
she included in his 
stocking! 

We’re going 
buck-wild for this 
incredible holiday 
card-worthy photo 
taken by resident 
Chandler Cole and 
submitted by his 
wife, Mandy!

Love life behind the lens? Consider 
submitting your photos to be 

featured in future editions of Life 
at Ken-Caryl to Allison Hefner at 

allisonh@kcranch.org. 

Waste Management

No Delay in Trash 
Collection this 
Holiday Season       

Residents are reminded that due to the 
Christmas and New Year’s holidays falling 
on a Friday, which is a day that is not 
included in our residential weekly curbside 
household trash collection services, there 
will not be a delay in trash services this 
year.

Follow Ken-Caryl Ranch
on Twitter

Check it out at:
http://twitter.com/kencarylranch
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Featured Creatures: 
Helping Pets Find 
Their Furr-ever 
Homes 

There’s no better time than right 
now to � nd the purr-fect fur-ever 
home for a deserving pet! Here 
are the latest adoptable pets from 
Foothills Animal Shelter. 

Jolly Rancher (#226095): 
Jolly Rancher is a 2-year-old, male cat. 
As sweet as his name connotes, this 
handsome tabby (boasting an ebony-
‘n’-ivory coat) came to the Shelter from 
Houston, TX, and has quickly earned the 
reputation of being a Sidekick who is 
always interested in what that forever 
someone is doing and shadowing them 
wherever they go. Jolly Rancher was 
most cooperative during in-processing, 
allowing all handling and restraint, and 
would make a wonderful addition to any 
household willing to provide him with the 
love, attention, security and permanence 
he so richly deserves. 

Birch (#226053):     
Birch is a 3-year-old, female Border 
Collie mix. Displaying her most 
endearing smile for the camera, 
beautiful Birch’s world was turned 
upside down when she couldn’t 
accompany her family on a move; and 
is looking forward to leaving the Shelter 
and decompressing with a new forever 
family. Birch allowed all handling and 
restraint during in-processing (she was 
easily leashed and walked comfortably 
with a helper dog); and would be best 
placed in a home without small children 
to mitigate her transitional stress, and 
one with a canine friend that can help 
show her the ropes. 

All adoption fees include spay 
or neuter, vaccinations, microchip 
and a health check. Visit www.
FoothillsAnimalShelter.org to � nd out 
more about Birch, Jolly Rancher and 
other special pets like them.

(303) 862-4625
www.beaconrestore.com

Ice Dam Removal may be covered by insurance when it causes interior water damage.

Contact Beacon Roofing to Learn More

Safe Ice Dam Removal 
from your roof with 

Low Pressure Steam.   
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Renew or Enroll Now for Your 
2021 Fitness Membership!
Be resolute about your 2021 health 
and � tness goals! Be sure to enroll in, 
or renew, your membership today! In 
order to provide exceptional � tness 
services, classes and facilities, we will 
be slightly increasing membership 
dues e� ective January 1, 2021, for all 
2021 renewals and new memberships. 
Renew before Dec. 31 to get the 
lowest price! For details and pricing 
information, please visit our website at  
www.ken-carylranch.org. 

Recreation  Programs  &  Activiti es
Register online at www.ken-carylranch.org today!

Tennis & 
Pickleball

Pickleball
Announcing the return of Pickleball 
at the Community Center! Online 
registration for this beloved game 
available at www.ken-carylranch.org. 

KC
Fitness

Fitness Classes & Personal Training
Please be advised that all � tness 
classes will now be held at Dakota 
Lodge. Limited to nine per class. New 
Fitness Center capacities include: 
weight room four, cardio area 
three. To help safely accommodate 
residents, an additional timeslot from 
12:15 – 1:15 p.m. is now available 
for online registration. For new class 
times, schedules and registration 
information, please visit our website at 
www.ken-carylranch.org. 

Robert Campbell
Tennis Program Supervisor
robert@kcranch.org
303-979-2233, ext. 102

Please visit our website for the latest 
information, schedule and rates for 
the 2021 session.

Janet Robbins
Fitness Coordinator
janetr@kcrach.org
303-979-2233, ext. 185

Lizz Brock
Recreation Supervisor-Youth Programs
lizzb@kcranch.org
303-979-1876, ext. 132

Due to the rapidly changing nature of programming during the pandemic, please visit www.ken-carylranch.org 
for up-to-date Recreation Program information.

Permanent Court Time 
Permanent Court Time (PCT) slots still 
available! Monthly payments will be 
automatically drafted from your credit 
or debit card kept on � le. 
Email robert@kcranch.org to inquire 
about available spots. 

Adult and Junior Tennis 
Next session is Jan. 4 – Jan. 30, 4 weeks.  
No classes on Monday, Jan. 18 (MLK 
Day) and Monday, Feb. 15 (Presidents’ 
Day). Online registration is open.

Art Ventures 2021
Where a passion for art and nature 
come together… at Dakota Lodge! 
Students aged 3 – 6 years will have the 
unique opportunity to explore and 
connect to nature and local wildlife 
in new ways through artistic learning 
and outdoor exploration. Registration 
is now open online at   
www.ken-carylranch.org.

Outdoor Discovery 2021
Explore nature with experiments, hikes 
and opportunities to view wildlife 
in the community! This program, 
designed for kids ages 3 – 6 years, is 
ideal for preschoolers and children 
who are homeschooled. Registration 
in now open and available online at 
www.ken-carylranch.org. 

Youth
Programs

Ball Machine Available to Rent 
Indoors!
Ken-Caryl Tennis now has a ball 
machine available to rent indoors 
and is an option for players when you 
reserve a court online. The cost of the 
ball machine rental is $10. 

Youth
Programs

Ken-Caryl Ranch B&A Care  
Program 
The KCRMD Before and After Care 
Programs serve Sha� er Elementary 
and Bradford Schools. We strive 
to promote healthy development 
through experiential, explorative 
and fun opportunities! This program 
not only o� ers before and after care, 
we also o� er full-day care during no 
school days and school breaks. This 
program follows the Je� co Public 
Schools calendar and will follow any 
calendar changes due to COVID-19. 
For more information and to 
register, please contact Lizz Brock at 
303.979.1876, ext. 132 or at  
LizzB@kcranch.org.

1st Round Enrollment 
Dec 8, 2020 - Jan 15, 2021
Shaffer is a “Leader in Me Lighthouse School” 

which teaches 21st century leadership and life skills 
to students. We offer Pre-K, Full Day Kindergarten 
and Grades 1-5. Please contact us directly for more 
information about enrolling at Shaffer Elementary.

303-982-3901

www.shaffer.jeffcopublicshools.org

Sign Up for the e-News! To sign up for the e-News, go to  
www.ken-carylranch.org and � ll out the e-News sign-up form on the 
home page or send an email to allisonh@kcranch.org.
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®

Professionals, Inc.

#1 AGENT IN JEFFERSON COUNTY
#1 AGENT IN KEN-CARYL RANKED AMONGST THE TOP 50 AGENTS IN RE/MAX US 

Certified Distressed Property Expert • Certified Negotiation Expert • Luxury Home Marketing Specialist

 

COMING SOON: 10 Shining Oak in Manor Ridge. $1.2M. Call me for details.
UNDER CONTRACT: 16 Red Locust in Traditions. $705K.

RANKED WITHIN THE TOP 1% OF AGENTS IN DENVER

www.homesinlittleton.com  303-619-4880 
Eva Stadelmaier 
KEN-CARYL RESIDENT SINCE 2005

EXPERIENCE MATTERS... I hold over 26 years of Corporate 
and Real Estate Sales background—that's a direct benefit to 

you in negotiating your biggest investment.

If you're thinking of 
buying or selling, please 

reach out to me and I 
promise to provide you 

with the very highest 
level of service and 

professionalism.

7 Purple Ash
3 Black Bear Lane
8 Red Fox Lane
10631 Dakan Mountain 
3 North Ranch Road
6 Mountain Birch
2 Wren 
27 Penstemon
83 Dawn Heath Circle
2 Shore Pine
32 Tamarade Drive
6 Mountain Laurel Drive
34 Red Fox Lane
8 Desert Willow Lane
11816 Elk Head Range Road
10444 W Purgatoire Peak 
1 Black Bear Lane
1 Summit Cedar Drive
47 Buckthorn 
1 Photinia 
1 White Birch 
61 North Ranch Road
7817 Cathedral Peak

2020 SALES

I'm so proud to call Ken-Caryl home and truly appreciate 
being a part of this incredible community.

Wishing you peace, love, and joy this holiday season 
and throughout 2021.

Listed & Sold by Eva
23 Mountain High Court
65 Golden Eagle Lane
13 Pinyon Pine
26 Penstemon
12 Sycamore Lane
23 Dawn Heath Drive
19 Canyon Cedar
46 Pin Oak Drive
10634 Park Mountain
12 North Ranch Road
14 Golden Eagle Lane
7454 S Alkire Street
29 Honey Locust

 Call me anytime for a free market 
analysis of your home value.
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FALL / WINTER
SPECIALS!

Life is great when you
ADD-A-DECK!

303-838-3397
addadeck@gmail.com

addadeckoftherockies.com

Residents Help Trees 
Find Their ‘Fir-Ever’ 
Homes at KCR’s 
Annual Tree Sale

Many thanks to all of our residents who 
helped to make our Annual Christmas Tree 
Sale at Dakota Lodge at big success! This 
year, the Ken-Caryl Ranch Rangers received 
a record number of donations that will go 
toward funding open space projects. 

Our Community

TOP:
Plains resident Mark Hallock 
gives a thumbs up on �nding 
the perfect tree at this year’s 
Christmas Tree Sale.

MIDDLE:
The Harbaugh family �nds the 
perfect tree for the holiday!

BOTTOM:
Nothing feels more like 
Christmas than a green tree 
atop a red Jeep

Resident and MD Board Secretary Joe Levy and his wife Cheryl were all ‘smiles’ at this year’s Annual Christmas 
Tree Sale at Dakota Lodge. 

The Kuhner family made picking out a tree a family a�air! 

Many thanks to all of our ranger sta� for their hard 
work at this year’s event! 
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Jill Sohayda, MD

In Salon Foushee
8555 West Belleview Ave.
Littleton, CO 80123
303-973-3683

www.essexmedspa.com

Botox® Cosmetic  •  Juvederm™  •  Restylane®  •  Laser Hair Removal   •  Hormonal Pellet Therapy 

Chemical Peels  •  SkinPen Microneedling  •  Microdermabrasion  •  Dermaplaning •  Femilif •  Hair PRP 

Facial and Leg Vein Treatment  •  Laser Facial Rejuvenation  •  Skin Care Products •  Microblading

Vampire Facial  •  Vampire Facelift  •  Photofacials  •  Fractional CO2  •  Stem Cell Regrow Therapy

- Expires 1/31/21 -

 
Gift Cards
Available

In Spa or Online!

Buy a package of 3 IV nutrition therapies
and get a FREE add on - glutathione, Lipo-Mino or 
Tri Immune boost (normally $20 value per session) 

with each treatment.

Make Gains This New Year!

CALL TODAY FOR 
AN APPOINTMENT

(720) 545-0486

12482 KEN CARYL AVE.,
SUITE A-4

 LITTLETON, CO 80127

12482 KEN CARYL AVE.,

CONVENIENTLY LOCATED 
IN THE KEN CARYL SAFEWAY 

SHOPPING CENTER

ONE-ON-ONE APPOINTMENTS 
WITH A BOARD-CERTIFIED 

PHYSICAL THERAPIST

IMMEDIATE APPOINTMENT 
AVAILABILITY

IN-NETWORK WITH MOST MAJOR 
INSURANCE COMPANIES

ONE-ON-ONE APPOINTMENTS 

IMMEDIATE APPOINTMENT 

IN-NETWORK WITH MOST MAJOR 

CONVENIENTLY LOCATED 

Santa “Sleighs it” in Ken-Caryl Ranch 
Holiday Parade 

Santa Claus took a break from toy-building to kick o�  the Virtual Holiday Home Tour 
weekend in Ken-Caryl Ranch! St. Nick, along with resident and realtor Bre Small, helped to 
spread holiday cheer with a holiday parade throughout Ken-Caryl Valley. 

Many thanks to residents Jason E. Goldberg, Bre Small, Carol Grape and Danny 
Henderson for helping to bring Santa safely around Ken-Caryl to spread some holiday 
cheer as part of this year’s Virtual Holiday Home Tour bene� tting Trailhead Community. 
The Holiday Home Tour’s new virtual format was a success! According to Trailhead 
Community Executive Director Barbara Ziegler, as of Dec. 14, 165 tickets were sold to 
bene� t the organization and its mission to help serve individuals with developmental 
disabilities to live meaningful and productive lives. Tickets are still available for purchase 
for $20 through Dec. 31 at 12 p.m. at https://www.trailheadcommunity.org.

Many thanks to all of our wonderful residents who have opened their homes and their 
hearts to help those in need this holiday season!

Our Community

From left, Santa and resident and realtor Bre Small ‘parade’ around Ken-Caryl Ranch as part of their e� orts to 
support Trailhead Community during this year’s Virtual Holiday Home Tour. Photo courtesy of Carol Grape.Ken-Caryl is one of Santa’s favorite stops! Photo courtesy of Carol Grape.

Santa spreads holiday cheer in his electric car to the 
delight of Ken-Caryl Ranch families, Dec. 12. Photo 
courtesy of Carol Grape.

“You better watch out, you better not cry, you better 
not pout, I’m telling you why...” Santa is keeping a 
watchful eye on the residents of Ken-Caryl Ranch. 
Photo courtesy of Jason E. Goldberg. 
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LETTERS TO THE EDITOR ARE WELCOME 
AND ENCOURAGED from any Ken-Caryl 
resident in good standing or from any elected 
o�  cial or political candidate. Letters should 
be concise — no letters over 350 words—and 
must be received by 5 p.m. on the published 
deadline date, which is typically the Monday of 
the week prior to the edition date, but the day 
can vary due to holidays. Deadline dates can 
be found at www.ken-carylranch.org.

At present, the method for submitting 
letters to the editor is by email to Allison 
Hefner at Allisonh@kcranch.org. A response 
will be sent via email when a letter or article is 
received. If you do not receive a response, call 
303-979-1876, ext. 108, to con� rm receipt.

We do not print anonymous letters. Letters 
must include name, address and phone 
number (daytime), but only the author’s 
name and “Ken-Caryl Resident” or applicable 
government o�  ce will be printed in the paper. 
Residents may submit up to eight letters to the 
editor per calendar year. More than one letter 
per resident may be published in a single issue 
of the paper provided that the letters are not 
about the same subject. Letters will be printed 
on a space available basis and may be edited. 
Editor retains right to appropriateness and 
content. Letters will be published with plain 
text; use of all caps, italics, bold or excessive 
exclamation points will not be allowed. 

Published letters to the editor do not 
necessarily re� ect the views or opinions of 
the Master Association, its directors, o�  cers, 
employees, agents, sta� , Life at Ken-Caryl or 
its editor. Neither the editor nor the Master 
Association accepts any responsibility for the 
content of these letters. Writers accept full 
responsibility for their written word. 

Email to allisonh@kcranch.org.  
Deadline for Jan. 6 issue: Dec. 28 at 5 p.m.

Dear Editor:
I was dismayed to learn that the Open 

Space Committee unanimously approved 
without comment an application from 
“Avout Racing Inspire Juniors” to use Ken-
Caryl Ranch facilities twice weekly from 
March through October for racing practice 
for up to 40 riders, according to the forms 
made available prior to the committee 
meeting. For such privilege, “Avout Racing 
Inspire Juniors” will charge somewhere 
between $495 and $895 per participant 
(see http://avoutracing.com/inspire-
juniors-race/) depending on the timing. 
Of that $28,000 in income, what fraction 
would be used to reimburse the KCRMA 
for trail rehabilitation, among other 
things, were the application approved?

The Colorado Secretary of State’s 
o�  ce informs that “Avout Racing Inc.” 
is registered with the State as a non-
pro� t corporation. I believe the Master 
Association Board would be neglecting 
its � duciary responsibilities to consider an 
application from this enterprise if it will 
not show that it is operating legally and 
ethically.

The Master Association Board must 
consider the rami� cations of e� ectively 
partnering with this organization by 

Letters to the Editor

granting permission to use the private 
recreational trails managed by the 
KCRMA. Given the litigiousness of our 
times, I wonder if even $100,000,000 is 
su�  cient liability protection when one of 
those up to 40 riders is seriously injured, 
injures a pedestrian, or causes a horse to 
spook and toss his rider. Who is going to 
pay for that?  Who pays for the rescues?

Without exception, our open space 
trails cannot survive up to 40 riders in 
concert, twice each week, for 2.5 hours, 
over eight months. For proof of that, one 
need only look at what once was green 
space at Bradford North. Unless someone 
pays for remediation, that damage 
will be visible beyond your children’s 
lifetime. Members of the Board have 
already heard many complaints from 
walkers, hikers and equestrians about the 
declining condition of our open space 
trails, also compromising safety and many 
complaints of con� icts on the trails.

I am opposed to Ken-Caryl trails being 
used for racing of any sort under almost 
any circumstances. Moreover, KCRMA 
private recreational trails should not be 
routinely used as a revenue-generating 
vehicle even by non-pro� t entities. 

Geo�  Coleman, Resident
Editor’s Note: The Open Space Committee 

announced the Avout racing discussion 
on their agenda prior to the meeting 
and gave residents an opportunity to 
sign up to comment. The committee 
listened to concerns and made changes 
to the conditions of the permit to address 
concerns.

Dear Editor:
Recent actions by the Open Space 

Committee and the MA Board are 
continuing the policies of never-ending 
trail construction, ignoring those 
residents who would like to see our 
remaining open space preserved from 
such developments. Two new trails are 
in the pre-construction phase, Docmann 
South (renamed Wildcat Ridge) and Stove 
Prairie. 

For Docmann South, the MA Board 
in November approved paying for an 
environmental study, which is the last 
legal hurdle before construction can 
begin. Previous studies concluded that 
new trails would cause environmental 
harm, yet construction proceeded. But for 
Docmann South, the issue is not merely 
that it will destroy the last remaining 
square mile of our open space, it is that it 
will provide access to Ken-Caryl trails for 
anyone, from Deer Creek Canyon Road. 

On Dec. 2, an excellent illustrated 
presentation of the proposed route was 
presented to the Open Space Committee. 
One of the aerial images clearly showed a 
“social trail” which already exists through 
the south end of our property. How will 
access to our trails by trespassers be 

prevented, if Docmann South is built?  
And why should it be built anyway?  

There are no metrics justifying its 
construction. The trails are not 
overcrowded. Ranger sta�  data show 
that Docmann trail users are 20:1 
bikers to hikers, so why should 4,000 
households subsidize a trail which few 
will use?  Consider also that more than 
80 percent of bikers are non-residents, 
taking advantage of the 5:1 allowed guest 
to resident ratio, or other reciprocal, or 
racing agreements.

 There are already 50 miles of trails in 
Ken-Caryl. To suggest, as the presentation 
did, that such new trail will “create 
interesting vistas” completely ignores 
the fact that as shown clearly by the � rst 
slide in that presentation, a mile-long 
gash across the Ken-Caryl facing slope 
of the hillside will be visible to everyone 
entering the Valley.

 For those who want more interesting 
vistas, they should expand their territory 
to the 250 miles of trails maintained by 
Je� erson County. The responsibility of 
the MA Board should be to all Ken-Caryl 
homeowners, not a small special interest 
group.

Philip Varley, Resident

Dear Editor:
This Mountain Biker’s perspective with 

three interesting concepts for KCR to 
consider in 2021.

1. A Dog Park on nearby Je� erson 
County Open Space.

2. A Conservation Area in KCR Open 
Space as recommended by two of the 
Biological Surveys paid for by the MA 
Board.

3. Our trails should be used to 
reach points of interest and not as a 
future mountain bike race course or 
for practicing dangerous mountain 

biking activity. Yes, mountain bike races 
were held here in 2009 and earlier. 
Coincidentally, the Trails Master Plan 
appeared in 2009. To me, it resembles a 
race course. When the Trail Club presented 
this Trail Plan there was resident criticism 
and a comprehensive critique from our 
competent Ranger Sta�  O�  ce as being 
too extensive and a great mistake drafted 
by the inexperienced. Then we heard this 
disputed inferior product was merely 
conceptual? Yet, that is not how some 
interpret this plan today.

First item of interest: I remember many 
requests by residents for a Dog Park in 
KCR. Parking and location were identi� ed 
as the problem. Je� erson County Open 
Space just east of South Valley Road 
would be an ideal spot. There is a Je� Co 
parking lot already in place. The necessary 
fencing and gate could be hidden from 
view so it would not be seen from the 
road. When I was stationed in New Jersey, 
my dog loved going to the dog park. Dogs 
are social animals, and they get along just 
� ne. The KCRMA could simply make the 
request.

Second item: Designating a fragile 
portion of our open space as a 
Conservation Area is a concept everyone 
can embrace. Open Space preservation is 
a good and worthy cause. Being able to 
reach points of interest and observe this 
area on foot is essential to its preservation 
rather than bicycling all over it. Other 
communities throughout the USA and in 
Colorado are doing this, why not KCR?

Third item: Having a mountain bike 
practice course is expensive for everyone 
and bene� ts the few. KCR should not 
be known for being the Bandimere 
Speedway of mountain bike racing 
activity.

Jim Fodor, Resident

Oil And 
Filter Service

ONLY

$1895
Includes Up To 5 Qts.

Regular Oil + Filter
Only Valid On Toyota, Lexus,

Scion Or Subaru Vehicles.
(Some Exclusions May Apply.)

 

720-379-7070

Synthetic Oil And 
Filter Service

ONLY

$3299
Includes Up To 5 Qts.
Synthetic Oil + Filter

Only Valid On Toyota, Lexus,
Scion Or Subaru Vehicles.

(Some Exclusions May Apply.)
  

720-379-7070

Monday-Friday 7 a.m. - 6 p.m.

720-379-7070
7591 Shaffer Parkway, Suite B-2

Littleton, CO 80127
Close To The Foothills
Ken Caryl And C-470

WWW.TOYAUTOLITTLETON.COM

Expires January 23, 2021Expires January 23, 2021

WWW.TOY-AUTO.COM

WE SELL & INSTALL: 
Trailer Hitches

Towing Accessories
Van Storage Solutions

RV accessories
Truck/Vehicle Accessory Add-ons

WE WORK BY APPOINTMENT so please call
303-904-1558 to request a quote. 

10677 W. Centennial Rd. #103
(Directly East of the Envirotest Emissions Building)

email: info@hitchcorner.com

HITCHCORNER.COM

THE HITCH CORNER IS YOUR ONE-STOP SHOP 

The
Hitch Corner

also does

trailer repa
ir!

Celebrating our 30th Year in Business

WE ALSO SPECIALIZE IN HEAVY-DUTY TOWING,
ESPECIALLY 5TH WHEEL & GOOSENECK HITCHES.

Bring in this Article 
for $10.00 Off 
Your Purchase 

of $75.00 or More 
(not to be used with

any other offers)
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LIFE AT KEN-CARYL CLASSIFIED 
ADVERTISING is provided as a service to 
residents and businesses. All ads will be 
reviewed by the editor. Any person placing 
an ad deemed unsuitable or which may not 
be in the best interest of residents will be 
contacted and money refunded.

You can download a contract and view 
deadline dates at www.ken-carylranch.org 
under Community & News, then Newspaper: 
Life at Ken-Caryl. The deadline for placement 
of classi�ed advertising is 5 p.m. on the 
published deadline date, which is typically 
the Monday of the week prior to the edition 
date. The deadline date is sometimes early 
due to holiday schedules. Cost is $.25 per 
word for residents or $.75 per word for 
non-residents. Payment for ALL classi�ed 
advertisements MUST be made in full for 
the duration of the ad at placement. No 
refunds will be made for cancellations. No 
custom services are available for classi�eds. 
A maximum of 80 words will be accepted. 
Please call 303-979-1876 ext. 109 or email 
kristenp@kcranch.org for more information. 

WANTED

OFFICE SPACE WANTED – Seeking to rent 
nearby o�ce for 1. Pls txt 3/522-3432.

GOODS & SERVICES

PET SITTING AND RESIDENTIAL 
CLEANING SERVICES – Reliable / 
Professional / Insured / Ken-Caryl Resident 
and Family Owned and Operated. Book 
online @ avividclean.com.

NEW BABY, NO SLEEP? – Contact certi�ed 
birth/postpartum doula, and KC resident, 
Liz Gallant to provide overnight/daytime 
support or one-time consultations. 
Specializing in infant care/soothing, home 
transitions and wellness. You are not alone. 
303-517-8864.     
www.heartstringsdoulacare.com.

COMPUTER SERVICES –   
www.3xSmarter.com. 303-904-3613.

ADVANCED HOME IMPROVEMENTS  –
Drywall, carpentry, plumbing, electrical, 
tile. No job too small. 303-908-5869.

CARPET AND UPHOLSTERY CLEANING – 
Low moisture/fast drying/thorough service. 
Local. Morrison Floor Pro. 303-809-7929.

HANDYMAN SERVICES – Small jobs my 
specialty. Over 35 years of experience. Call 
Drew for appointment. 303-968-5565.

RETIRED MASTER ELECTRICIAN – KC 
resident. No job too small. Residential - 
commercial, all. 303-564-3533.

EMBROIDERY – Custom Logos on shirts/
jackets, wedding gifts, towels, church/
school clubs etc. Small orders welcome.  
KC resident. Tina 303-916-1510.

EXCEPTIONAL HOUSE CLEANING, INC.-
Since 1997 Licensed, Insured, & Bonded. 
Weekly, bi-weekly, tri-weekly, monthly, 
move ins & move outs. Free Estimates 
call Tom Nguyen 303-349-3153. Email 
exceptionalhousecleaning@gmail.com. Visa, 
Mastercard, PayPal, Venmo.

PLUMBER – 40+ years - KC resident. No job 
too small. Fee Estimates. Call or Text 720-
612-3353.

OB PAINTING – $300 o� Exterior / $300 
o� Interior. 10% o� cash discount / Military 
discount. Call today: Rob 303-908-9063. 

Teen Services

This listing includes Ken-Caryl teens who babysit, mow lawns, house or pet sit, or shovel snow. 
To be included on the list, teens should email their name, number, age, neighborhood and list of 
services o�ered to Allison Hefner at AllisonH@kcranch.org or call 303-979-1876, ext. 108.

Services: (B) Babysitting; (L) Lawn care; (P) Pet or house sitting; (S) Snow shoveling

Name Phone Services Age Neighborhood
Olivia Anderson  303-902-5026  B, P, S  15 Aspen Meadows
Jade Atkinson 720-616-0063 P 15 Aspen Meadows
Katelyn Atkinson 303-916-7666 B, P 18 Aspen Meadows
Sierra Baliko 303-809-1117 B, P 18 Traditions
Colette Bennett 303-520-4411 B, P 15 North Ranch
Piper Blarr 720-255-6877 B, P 15 Colony
Aliza Bochner 319-338-4414 B, P 16 North Ranch
Eva Bochner 319-338-4414 B, P 14 North Ranch
Adam Brandland 720-376-1987 L, S 14 Settlement
Abby Burton 720-616-1333  B, P 13 Aspen Meadows
Bridget Cassidy 720-244-1359 B, P 16 Stratford Farms
Hope Cuttitta 303-517-8864 B, P 15 Deer Creek
Ella Daugherty 303-591-2004 B, P 14 Village
Quinn Daugherty 303-591-2004 B, P 13 Village
Brooke Ellis 720-988-9162 B, P 16 Heirloom
Megan Ellis 720-290-2033 B, L, P, S 14 Heirloom
Ella Famariss 303-588-4130 B, P 17 North Ranch
Kyla Fouts 303-668-0581  B, L, P, S 13 Mountain Gate
Abbie Gallant 303-517-8864 B,P 15 Deer Creek
Lila Garcia 303-475-0888 B, P 14 Legacy
Marcus Garcia 303-704-9796 L, P, S 16 Legacy
A.J. Giles 303-883-6303 L, S 17 Colony
Kyra Goudzwaard 720-552-0175 B, P 15 Barrington Ridge
Karmin Groom 720-980-9088 B, P 14 Sunset Ridge
Nicole Guarino 303-720-3036 B 17 Bradford Place
Cameron Guider 303-868-7198 B,P 12 Aspen Meadows
Will Guider 303-868-7198 L,P,S 12 Aspen Meadows
Kara Hammond 720-979-4069 B, P 13 Carriage Hill
Keegan Hardesty 720-484-9557 B, L, P, S 14 Cimarron
Michael Hefner 303-359-9052 P 10 The Spread
Trisha Henderson 732-915-1214 P 17 North Ranch
JJ Heupel 720-372-9476 B, L, P, S 16 Enclave / Traditions 
Kellen Hodges 720-496-6113 B, L, P, S 17 Saddlewood
Maddox Hodges 720-472-2003 B, L, P, S 14 Saddlewood
Reece Hodges 303-667-2606 L, P, S 12 Saddlewood
Gunnar Holmes 720-505-6764 L, S 15 Carriage Hill
Amelia Hopping 720-626-7750 B, P, S, L 14 North Ranch
Erin Hurley 720-600-8261  B, P, S  12 Aspen Meadows 
Hannah Johnson 720-879-1445 B, P 19 Bradford Place
Aubrey Jones 720-971-6680 B 16 Manor Ridge
Austin Karchut 970-217-7240 B, P 15 Bradford Place
Tyler Karchut 605-641-5672 P, L 12 Bradford Place
Harrison Kau�man 303-520-4819 L, P, S 17 Wynterbrooke
Salome Kekelia 801-201-1183 B 13 Territory
Eva Kiebler 303-478-6050 B, P 11 Cimarron
Sierra King 720-582-3334 L 14 Heirloom
Cadence Leal 303-725-9042 B, P, S,  12 Sunset Ridge
Ethan Lehrke 720-295-2156 L, S 17 Cimarron
Andrew Lerudis 303-523-0765 L, P, S 13 Village
Daniel Lobelo 720-203-2912 L, P, S 14 Deerwood Vista
Payton Lott 720-415-3486 B, L, P, S 15 The Spread
Rachael Lott 720-415-3486 B, L, P, S 15 The Spread
Hadley Marx 720-380-4671 B, P 18 Sha�er Hill
Hannah Marx 720-380-4670 B, P 16 Sha�er Hill
Hayden Marx 720-588-7486 L, P, S 15 Sha�er Hill
Eric McCabe 720-951-9467 L, P, S 17 Heirloom
Bethany McCollough 720-749-0298 B, P, S 16 Stallion Pointe
Holly McCollough 720-492-0288  B, P, S 17 Stallion Pointe
Mitch McGatlin 703-850-0642 B, L, P, S,  16 Legacy
Riley McGatlin 703-244-8558 B, L, P, S 14 Legacy
Rileigh Rose McMahon 720-375-3352 B, P 13 Stallion Pointe
Janey Millstone 720-668-1029 B, P 12 North Ranch
Hannah Mote 720-305-8757 B, P 14 Stallion Pointe
Hayden Nash 303-895-8117 B, P 12 Cimarron
Catherine Newsom 303-325-5232 B, P 15 Legacy
William Newsom 303-325-5232 L, S 18 Legacy
Ethan Pankow 720-217-8175 P 14 Heirloom
Samara Pirozzi 720-818-2203 B, P 16 Traditions
Lillian Pool 720-985-1667 B, P 14 Bradford Place
Alec Prinzi 303-810-3221 B, L, P, S 12 Sha�er Hill
Nathan Rector 720-506-5616 S, L  12 Sunset Ridge 
Joshua Reisinger 303-973-2469 L, P, S 14 Eagles Pointe
Seth Reisinger 720-525-0078 B, L, P, S 17 Eagles Pointe
Max Ruszkowski 720-517-9066 L, P, S 17 Stallion Pointe
Sebastian Ruszkowski 303-960-9883 L, P, S 13 Stallion Pointe
Nic Sarkisov 720-470-1486 P, S 15 Heirloom
Megan Schuster 720-587-7265 B, P 18 Heirloom
Nicholas Schuster 720-990-7465 B, P 16 Heirloom
Ava Secondo 303-883-2592 B, P 15 Cimarron
Jacob Seybert 303-668-5987 L, P, S 16 Saddlewood
John Seybert 303-668-5987 L, P, S 16 Saddlewood
Maria Seybert 303-668-5987 B, P 15 Saddlewood
Austin Ske�ngton 720-308-8704 L 17 Wynterbrooke
Ian Soukup 303-482-6465  B, P, S 16 Eagles Pointe
Cameron Sternberg 303-949-3691 P 12 Aspen Meadows
Wesley Sternberg 303-949-3691 P 14 Aspen Meadows
Seumas Stevens 720-210-6065 B, L, P, S 14 Bradford Place
Abby Szabo 720-745-1339  B, P, S 15 Aspen Meadows
Ben Szabo 720-413-3072  L, P, S 17 Aspen Meadows
Maddy Szabo 720-768-5452  B, P 15 Aspen Meadows
Cole Torgerson 720-291-9022  B, L, P 18 Legacy
Jack Torgerson 303-981-7617  B, P 15 Legacy
Zane Tweedie 720-688-9440 L, P, S 15 Deerwood Vista
Aiden Tyler 720-448-7638 P, S 15 Cimarron
Olivia Vangels 720-292-6727 B, P 13 Village
Catie Watkins 720-705-1656 B, P 12 Manor Ridge
Charlotte Webster 703-655-4428 B,P 16 The Spread
Judah Webster 703-655-4428 B,L,P,S 13 The Spread
Ella Widmann 720-318-7927 B, P 17 Territory
Ava Yaley 970-946-8955 B, P 13 Carriage Hill

The Ken-Caryl Ranch Master Association has not screened or run background checks on these teens and makes no 
representations, guarantees or warranties on their appropriateness, �tness or ability to perform the work for which 
they are advertising. In addition, the Master Association has not examined any of the tools or machinery they may 
use to perform the work for which they are advertising and makes no representations, guarantees or warranties on 
the safety or soundness of the equipment or the ability of the teens to utilize the equipment in a safe and appropriate 
manner. It is the sole responsibility of the individuals contracting with these teens to make these determinations.

303-838-3883
southwest-jeffco.certapro.com

Each CertaPro Painters® business is independently owned and operated.  

YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD PAINTER FOR OVER 19 YEARS

Interior | Exterior | Residential | Commercial 

Classifieds

OBOOBB PPaa ii nn tt ii nn gg
Call Rob TODAY 
for an Appointment

303-986-8198
Cell 303-908-9063

• Interior and Exterior Painting
• Fence Staining / Painting
• Deck Staining / Painting
• In Business for 15 Years
• American-Owned and Operated
• All Workers Comp and 

Liability Insurance
• No Subcontractors

$300 OFF
Complete

Exterior Paint Job

$150 OFF
Interior Paint Job

Special Thank You for Veterans 
– An Additional 10% Off!
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America,
Let’s Raise the Bar!

Call Rob TODAY 
for an Appointment

303-908-9063
  • Interior and Exterior Painting
  • Fence Staining / Painting
  • Deck Staining / Painting 
  • In Business for 24 Years
  • American-Owned and Operated
  • All Workers Comp and 
    Liability Insurance
  • No Subcontractors 

$300 OFF
Complete  

Exterior Paint Job

$150 OFF 
Interior Paint Job

Special Thank You for Veterans
– An Additional 10% Off !

PATRIOTS CARPETS – Carpet installation, 
repairs, and restretches. Over 25 years’ 
experience. Locally owned. Free Estimates. 
303-903-5190. email: rydoh@msn.com.

HANDYMAN SERVICES/CUSTOM 
CONSTRUCTION – Tile/Painting/ 
Cabinets/ Hardwood/Decks/ and more. 
Free Estimates & Fully Insured. Contact:  
JMErnsthomeservices@gmail.com or Jason 
@ 303-910-9909.

DRYWALL SERVICE – Hang, Tape, Texture. 
Excellent repair work, call 720-371-3097.

A HARDWOOD SPECIALIST – Install, repair, 
re�nish, free estimates, insured. Over 20 
years’ experience and Ken-Caryl Resident. 
ahardwood�oors1@gmail.com.   
www.ahardwoodspecialistdenver.com  
Dan 303-570-7930.

LOCAL GENERAL CONTRACTOR  – 
Kitchens, basements, bathrooms, decks and 
pergolas. Big jobs and small. Licensed & 
Insured. Call or text 303-960-6859.    
Email: gcdavisllc@gmail.com.

MASTER ELECTRICIAN – Residential 
specialist for over 25 years. KC resident. Free 
estimates. Ask for discount with ad. Redman 
Electric 303-356-1968.

DOG WALKING & PETSITTING – A�ordable, 
reliable. Pets2us.com - Chris 303-902-8128.
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Team Sponsors of Ken-Car�l
Little Leag�e 1999-2020 

 Let's Play Ball and Have Fun!

Call Us Today!  303-875-3837
24 Hour Voicemail 303-972-1212

Please keep our t�oops and America
in your thoughts and prayers.

                      Proud Sponsors of the 
                       Ken-Car�l Veterans
                        Monument

• 80% Repeat Referral Business
• Top 1% City and Nationwide for Closed Sales!
• Re/Max Chairman’s Club, Hall of Fame
• Re/Max #1 Sales Team KC Office 2005-2010

• Coldwell Banker Chairman’s Circle
• GMAC Broker Hall of Fame Club,
   GMAC President’s Elite
• Relocation Approved - Ask for us by name!

• Living & Specializing in Ken-Caryl Ranch
• 50+ Years Combined Experience
• #1 Ken-Caryl Resident Marketing Team (1996-2019)
• Over 2500 Households Served 

5 CATAMOUNT LANE  -  $1,125,000

NORTH RANCH

View ALL Current Listings at: DDHarderProperties.com

9 WHITE BIRCH  -  $1,007,000

LEGACY

SOLD IN
 1 DAY!

LEGACY

Sold by the Harders:
11709 Elkhead Range Rd.   •   8 White Birch   •   6 Meadow Rose Lane   •   9 White Birch   •  11 Wild Turkey

9 Paonia    •    3 North Ranch Rd.    •    11722 Hornsilver    •   11886 Elkhead Range Rd.

Updated and remodeled two-story. Five bedrooms 
four bathrooms. Cul-de-sac, 1/4 acre lot. Newer 
Andersen windows. New roof, new gutters, new 
exterior paint. Newer furnace, newer hot water 
heater, basement finished with mother-in-law or 
teenager apartment with family room, bedroom, 

full bath, plus mini bar/kitchen. Hardwood floors 
most of main level. Fireplace, newer lifting, 

covered deck and stamped concrete patio too!

SOLD!

2012-2020

8 FOOTHILL ASH  -  $735,000

TRADITIONS

SOLD IN
 1 DAY!

TRADITIONS

David and Diana Harder
DDHARDER Properties

YOUR KEN-CARYL REAL ESTATE SPECIALISTS

TEAM HARDER
Brokers/Owner, G.R.I.

#1 Sales Team In SW Jeffco 1993-2020   •  #1 Sales Team in Ken-Caryl Ranch 1996-2020  

•  #1 Sales Team In Closed Sales In SW Jeffco 1993-2020  

Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year!
May God Richly Bless Your Family In 2021! 
Thank You Ken-Caryl for Another Successful Year  as Your  
#1 Resident Marketing Team! (1998-2020) 
Living & Specializing In Ken-Caryl Ranch!
 
ISAIAH 9: 6-7
For to us a child is born, To us a Son is given, And the 
government will be on His shoulders. And He will be called 
Wonderful Counselor, Mighty God, Everlasting Father, Prince of 
Peace. Of the increase of His government and peace there will be 
no end. He will reign on David’s throne and over His kingdom, 
establishing and upholding it with justice and righteousness 
from that time on and forever.

From Our Family to Your Family . . .

Merry Christmas and Blessings in 2021! 

UNDER CONTRACT IN 2 DAYS! 

8 WHITE BIRCH -  $939,900

LEGACYLEGACY

SOLD!

10667 CHAUTAUGA MTN.  -  $489,900

QUAIL RIDGEQUAIL RIDGE




